From: Tamley, Karen 
Sent: Wednesday, September 18, 2013 11:13 AM
To: Berlin, Steve
Subject: Travel reporting

Steve,

 

Per our conversation yesterday, attached is a summary of my 2013 travel in my official capacity as MODP Commissioner.  My sincere apologies for not submitting this sooner.  This was an oversight until yesterday when I completed the ethics ordinance training and refreshed and reminded myself of my reporting obligations.   Going forward everything will be reported within the 10 day window.  Again, I am sorry for this delay.   

 

Please let me know if you have any questions.

 

Best,

 

Karen Tamley

Travel Reporting from Karen Tamley to the Chicago Board of Ethics

March 31- April 10, 2013 – I participated as a delegate on the Disability Rights and Paralympic Sport Exchange to Rio de Janerio and Sau Paulo Brazil.   This was a U.S. State Department funded exchange sponsored by WorldChicago.   I traveled in my official capacity as Commissioner of the Mayor’s Office for People with Disabilities with 6 other delegates from the Chicagoland region representing disability issues and adaptive sports programming.  The trip included meetings with disability leaders, Rio 2016, the U.S. Consulate, community organizations and the Rio Mayor’s Office and First Lady.  It also included presentation by the Chicago delegates on US disability rights law and Chicago initiatives.  All travel arrangements were handled by WorldChicago and expenses were covered through the State Department grant.   Prior approval from the Mayor’s Office was secured prior to the trip.   

May 5- 6, 2013 – I attended an all-day meeting on May 6th in Washington D.C. at the headquarters of the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). The out-of-town meeting was a required part of a national expert panel that I am serving on to develop fair housing testing methodology for individuals with mental illness.   This is a 5 year project.   Travel expenses for this trip were handled by M. Davis and Company, a contractor of HUD.   Food and ground transportation totaled $51.56 and the flight totaled $430.00.  Stipends are provided to project panelists, however per City of Chicago ethics rules, I have declined the stipend.   I have discussed this with the Board of Ethics.
May 30-31, 2013 – At the request of Delaware Governor Markell, I attended a full day national summit on the employment of people with disabilities.   The purpose was to bring together business, government and philanthropic leaders to assist Governor Markell develop a blueprint to be presented at the August 2013 National Governors Association.   The expenses were paid by the City of Chicago.   The flight totaled $401.80, one night hotel at $207.90 and meals and ground transportation totaled $90.31.
August 14-15, 2013 -- I was invited by Three Rivers Center for Independent Living (TRCIL) in Pittsburgh, PA to be the keynote speaker at their annual gala dinner.   TRCIL is an organization that provides services and advocacy to people with disabilities.   TRCIL made and paid for all travel arrangement.  The airfare totaled $383.80, the hotel was $352.26 and meals and ground transportation was $38.84.  No speaking honoraria was offered, nor would I have accepted it. 
